ZAPATA

TRUST-INTEGRITY« QUALITY

May 31, 2018

US Army Transition Force
Attn.: Ms. Lisa Holstein
681 Castle Avenue
Anniston, Alabama 36205

Re:  Rapid Response Letter Reports
Former Fort McClellan
Anniston, Alabama
Contract No. W912DY-10-D-0028; Task Order No. 0015

Dear Ms. Holstein:

Attached are four hard and electronic copies of the Rapid Response Letter Reports #03 (Dated
05/09/2018) for the Munitions Response and Five-Year Review (FFID AL4210020562) at
former Fort McClellan.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,
Zapata Incorporated

- Digitally signed by Michael Winningham
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Michael Winningham
Project Manager
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ZAPATA

TRUST-INTEGRITY+- QUALITY

May 09, 2018

U.S. Army Engineering and Support Center, Huntsville
Attn.: Mr. Terry Hamil

4820 University Square

Huntsville, Alabama 35816

Re:  Rapid Response Letter Report
Former Fort McClellan
Anniston, Alabama
Contract No. W912DY-10-D-0028; Task Order No. 0015

Dear Mr. Hamil:

1. Personnel: Tom Meeks-OESS Huntsville, Daney Gipson-Demo Safety Officer.

2. Project: Task 12 - Rapid Munitions Response Services - McClellan, Alabama

3. Personnel Contacts: Lisa Holstein-TF, Van Roberts-MDA, Terry Hamil-PM Huntsville

4. Field Activities: On Wednesday, May 09, 2018 at 0800 the ZAPATA’s SUXOS, Scott Sigler
was contacted by MDA Operations, Mr. Van Roberts concerning Small Arms Ammunition
(Figure 1) that an MDA crew located while excavating a drainage ditch at the International
Automotive Components Building (Figure 2). The event unfolded as follows:

0810: The ZAPATA’s SUXOS, Scott Sigler notified Michael Winningham, ZAPATA PM of the
situation.

0930: S. Sigler notified Lisa Holstein with the Transition Force of the situation.

0945: S. Sigler tasked the Demolition Safety, D. Gipson, and the OESS Huntsville, T. Meeks, to
investigate.

1020: Terry Hamill PM Huntsville was contacted by T. Meeks and D. Gipson for authorization
to remove and dispose of the Small Arms Ammunition.

1410: Eighty (80) live Small Arms Rounds were recovered by T. Meeks and D. Gipson. The
remaining spent brass was left in place (Figures 3 & 4).

1558: The items were transported by D. Gipson and included in ZAPATA’s daily disposal shot.

5. Technical Discussion: Eighty (80) assorted Small Arms Rounds (Figure 5) were disposed of
by detonation using the following donor explosives: 5 feet of 50 Grain Detonating Cord.
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6. Conclusion/Recommendations: The Area was reported as the former DRMO Yard. Additional
items may be found.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Zapata Incorporated

Michael Do i osoros
. . Im:uumullf.‘d..ol.MMRS;ﬂ‘.H‘.L gy

Winning haifl /o

By:

Michael Winningham

Project Manager
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